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May 11, 2018 
 
The Honourable Carolyn Bennett,  
Minister of Crown-Indigenous Relations and 
Northern Affairs, Canada 
Crown-Indigenous Relations and Northern Affairs  
Executive Offices  
10 Wellington Street  
Gatineau, Quebec K1A 0H4 
 
The Honourable Joe Savikataaq 
Minister of Environment  
Department of Environment, Government of 
Nunavut 
1104A Inuksugait Plaza, 
PO Box 1000, Station 1500 
Iqaluit, Nunavut X0A 0H0 

Aluki Kotierk, President, 
Nunavut Tunngavik Inc. 
P.O. Box 638 Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Dear Minister Bennett, Minister Savikataaq, and President Kotierk, 
 
RE: Amendment #3 to the North Baffin Regional Land Use Plan  
 
Thank you very much for your letters of acceptance of Amendment #3 to the North Baffin Regional Land Use Plan, 
which were received separately and dated April 10, 2018 from Minister Bennett, April 30, 2018 from Minister 
Savikataaq, and May 8, 2018 from President Kotierk. 
 
Now that you have all indicated your support for the amendment, the Commission requests your assistance in 
coordinating the completion the signature page of the amendment, including inserting your respective signatures 
and the appropriate date on which the amendment is effective. 
 
The Commission looks forward to hearing from you at your earliest convenience. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Andrew Nakashuk  
Chairperson, Nunavut Planning Commission 
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cc:  Joshua Katsak, Mayor, Municipality of Pond Inlet 
Council Members, Municipality of Pond Inlet 
Joe Enook, MLA of Tununiq 
PJ Akeeagok, President, Qikiqtani Inuit Association 
The Honorable Paul Quassa, Premier of Nunavut 
Megan Lord-Hoyle, Director Corporate Sustainability, Baffinland Iron Mines Corporation 
William Napier, Owner Representative, Baffinland Iron Mines Corporation 
Elizabeth Copland, Chairperson, Nunavut Impact Review Board 
Hunter Tootoo, Member of Parliament for Nunavut 
Dennis Patterson, Senator for Nunavut 

 


